
PARK COMMISSION 
East Donegal Township 

 
 

MEETING MINUTES  
Thursday, February 28, 2008 

 
1. Meeting was called to order at 7:30 pm.  Members in attendance were 

Dan Ebersole, Corey Sine, Mike Guinivan.  Members absent were Jim 
Embly and John Penatzer.   Brian Brubaker, Parks Superintendent 
present. 

 
 Also in attendance for purposes of initial scheduling discussion for the 

2008 spring, summer and fall seasons.  Tom Brown (MYO), Lonnie 
Fehz (MYO), Tobin Mohr (MYO), Tom Houseal (MYO), Sue 
Richardson (Donegal High School Girls Soccer Booster Club), John 
Grosh (Church Softball League), Jim Irwin (Donegal Youth Soccer), 
John Scheuing (Donegal Youth Soccer), Libby Foreman (Donegal 
Youth Soccer), Robin Roden (Donegal Youth Soccer), Bo Leisenring 
(York Adult Baseball).   Bob Bradfield (taxpayer). 

 
2. Groups presented basic scheduling needs for park facilities for the 

2008 season.  Discussion proceeded regarding potential conflicts and 
general agreement was reached relative all potential conflicts or a 
timeline for contacting each other was agreed upon.   Brian Brubaker 
received specific scheduling information available.   Dates already 
booked for certain facilities and parks were shared with all groups 
present.    Discussion came to a close at 8:10 pm. 

 
3. Minutes for January 24, 2008 meeting were circulated and reviewed.  

Minutes were approved on motion by Dan Ebersole and second by 
Corey Sine. 

 
4. Music in the Park report – all programs have been booked for the 

2008 summer season.  Schedule will begin on Sunday, June 1st and 
ends on Sunday, August 31st.   There will be no program on Sunday, 
July 6th in observance of the July 4th weekend. 

 



5. Playground report – program will begin on June 16th and continue 
through July 25th running each day from 9:00 am to 3:00 pm. 

 
6. Parks Maintenance Report 
 

• Quotes have been received for spraying of R & J Field,  Scotts 
($783.00); High Associates ($377.00)  We will attempt to 
obtain one additional quote. 

• Commission members present directed Brian Brubaker to 
attempt to obtain one additional quote and approved low bid 
with High Associates if no additional quote is possible. 

 
7. It was noted that there are potential conflicts looming for park 

facilities in 2010 due to Historical Society observance of the 250th 
Anniversary of Maytown.   We will be kept apprised of developments. 

 
8. Meeting was adjourned at 8:55 pm on motion by Corey Sine and 

second by Dan Ebersole. 
 
 
Respectively submitted; 
 
Michael R.Guinivan 
Secretary 
 


